Dornie Community Shop Steering Group
Meeting 20 January 2022 (via Zoom)
Present: Alison Jack, Lynne McSween, Alison Macrae, Jane Reynard, Michelle Baron, John MacDonald (JM), Christine Finlay, Matthew Baron, Mary Robb 
Apologies: Karen MacRae, Fay Mackenzie
Matthew had been asked to facilitate this meeting, and had sent out a revised agenda just prior to the meeting. 
1 Agreeing roles within the steering group (chair, secretary, treasurer)
Treasurer – JM pointed out that as all finances would be dealt with via the Community Council, it makes sense for the Treasurer of the Community Council (Fay) to do this role within the group. To be confirmed, as Fay could not make today’s meeting
Chair – It was agreed that for the current time a chairperson would not be appointed, but instead an interim facilitator.  This would mean that when we go out for wider consultation within the community, other people who may be interested in the role can be considered.  In the meantime, Matthew was proposed and seconded as the Facilitator.  Matthew stated that he did not want to chair the group in the long term. 
Minutes secretary – Michelle had been performing this role so far.  Mary queried if husband and wife could hold office roles.  JM clarified that this group is an interim arrangement set up in order to meet the Stage 1 Land Fund deadline, and roles can be formalised once the new organisation is set up to apply for Stage 2 funding, and membership/ office roles will be open to the community.  In the meantime there is no problem with our interim roles and Michelle was happy to continue for the current time. 
The need for communication/publicity about the group and its aims was discussed at this point.  See later point on agenda. 

2.1 Offer letter
Alison (Jack) confirmed that the offer letter from the Land Fund had been signed and submitted.  There was just one slight technical issue relating to the name on the Dornie Community Council Bank account (for receipt of funds) but this is currently being rectified.

JM reconfirmed that the elements that funding has been agreed for are:
1. Valuation cost for the premises
2. Developing the Business Plan

3. Legal costs of setting up the new organisation

4. Legal costs in checking the titles

2.2 Contact with the consultants 

The next stage is to engage with the consultants to engage their services.  Alison (Jack) will do this.  JM said we also have a point of contact for the funding – Ellen@SLF, who will be the person  who releases funds as we receive invoices. 
2.3 Contact with owner
Alison J had circulated the letter from Mrs Jenkins, which stated that she wished to gift the shop to the community.  JM stated that we should proceed on the basis of buying the property as this will allow the group to request funding for repairs, project work etc. He offered to help draft a response to the letter
2.4 Publicity/ comms
A discussion earlier in the meeting had highlighted the need to communicate the purpose of this group within the community and invite others to become involved if they wish.  An article in the WHFP, and a leaflet drop through doors were agreed.  Lynne, Mary, Christine, Alison (Macrae) and Jane offered to co-ordinate this.  Alison Jack offered to help with wording for the door drop.
(The Zoom session timed out at this point and most attendees dialled back in to continue the meeting.  Lynne and Alison M were unable to rejoin)
2.5 SLF (Scottish Land Fund) Timetable

JM outlined the funding timetable, depending on whether we are looking for Stage 2 funding of under or over £100K.  
· If less than £100k complete work by 18 March for decision 20 April or                                                              23 May for decision 15 June

· If over £100k [SLF Cttee] 28 Feb for decision 28 May or 16 May for decision 24 August

As we are likely to be looking for under £100K there is no immediate urgency.
2.6 Stage 2 costs
JM had added this to the agenda, but stressed that we don’t have to go into any detail yet.  However, the community have to contribute 5% of the costings
3. Visit to other community shops
JM had already contacted Sleat Community Trust who are happy for us to visit the community shop in Ardvasar.  He also said that HIE could provide financial support for such a visit in terms of fuel etc.   It was decided to discuss this issue further at the next meeting, as further restrictions may have been lifted by then. 
Any Other Business

Next meeting planned for 3 February @ 7pm. Alison J will look at booking the Dornie Hall meeting room. 
